
 
Important Reminders 

 
Over the past few weeks, I have noticed an increased number of children arriving into school late 

and coming into school with the wrong uniform on. 
Please can all families make sure that, unless otherwise agreed with the school, that children are 

wearing the correct uniform.  The main issues are highlighted below.  
 

Boots should not be worn in school. 
Tracksuit bottoms are only permitted on PE days 

Shirts and ties should be worn 
Trainers should be plain black 

 
It is important that the children are in school on time.  Being late causes disruption in the office 

and disrupts learning in class. Punctuality is an important life skill that needs to be instilled in                    
children from a young age.  We understand a one off lateness, but when children are arriving late 

everyday, this is unacceptable.  If you need help with this issue, please get in contact with us. 
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Dates For Your Diary 
 

MONDAY 9th DECEMBER 
Whole School Panto 

 
11th & 12th DECEMBER 
9.15 FS Christmas Show 

 
16th DECEMBER 

2pm KS1 Christmas Show 
 

17th DECEMBER 
9.15am KS1 Christmas Show 

 
WEDNESDAY 18th  DECEMBER 

Christmas Dinner Day 
6pm – KS2 Carol Concert 

 
FRIDAY 20th DECEMBER 

1.00 FS End of Term 
1.15 KS1  End of Term 
1.30 KS2 End of Term 

 
 
 
 
 

TERM STARTS 
TUESDAY 7th  JANUARY 

8.40 for Y1 to Y6 
8.45 - 9.00 for Reception 

 

ATTENDANCE DATA 
 

Here are the % for attendance in  November. 
Our target continues to be over 96%.  Overall 

our attendance for 
 November was 95% 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Well done to Y1 and Y6 who are above 
the 96% target. 

 Remember ... 
 

Class % Class % 

F1 79.8% Y3 94.3% 

F2 90.1% Y4 95.4% 

Y1 96.4% Y5 95.5% 

Y2 94.5% Y6 98.1% 



Winter Fair Fun 
 

All the children have had a lot of fun at the Winter Fair.  Thank you to Father Christmas for coming and                 
sharing his magical skills. 

Thank you to the FOLS team who have worked tirelessly behind the scenes leading up to the event and on the 
day to ensure it runs smoothly. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I would also like to say a massive thank you to Jenny Meredith who has been a key member of our FOLS team 
for a number of years.  She has been instrumental in putting on many of the events and today was her last 

one.  We would all like to say a massive thank you for all her hard work and wish her all the luck in the world 
with her new life abroad. 

Choir News 
 

This week our choir visited Maple Lodge care 
home to sing to the residents.  All the children 
performed beautifully and I am sure that it will 

have brightened up the day for many of the                  
residents and workers. 

Thank you to Mrs Swedensky for all her hard 
work in running the choir each week and taking 

the children over to perform.  I am looking                 
forward to hearing you perform again at the              

carol concert in St Mary’s on                                            
Wednesday 18th December. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Thank You to Tesco 
 

Thank you to Tesco's who donated some uniform to the 
school for  our second hand shop. 

Please remember our second hand shop is here to                
support you.  If you require any items, please send a 

message via the gateway to say what you need and the 
sizes you require and we will try and source them. 

 
 






